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A message from our Rector 
 
May 2016 
 

Dear Friends in Christ,  
 

Thank you to all who made our Holy Week commemorations and Easter celebrations a great 
success!  It takes many people, working together as a team, to make it all possible -- our Altar Guild, 
Decorators, Acolytes, Readers, Ushers, Greeters, Eucharistic Ministers, Choir Members, Office 
Volunteers and all who stepped up and pitched in to make it a joyful and holy time.   
 

I want to emphasize the important workshop being held on May 20th -22nd.  Invite, Welcome and 
Connect with Mary Parmer, who is acclaimed church-wide as a leader in congregational development, 
has proven to be transformational in the life of congregations, with a side effect being church 
growth.  Please make an effort to join the IWC leadership team, Vestry, and Staff in participating.    
 

It is hard to believe that I am concluding my second program year here --- time flies when youõre 
having fun!  With my prayers and best wishes, I remain, 
 

Your friend and Rector, 

 
(The Revõd) Robert A. Picken 
 
 

SPY hosts lunch for seniors 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On April 10, our St. Paulõs Youth (SPY) hosted the annual Senior Luncheon, offering a great meal 
to over 50 of St. Paulõs Seniors. Twelve young people worked hard preparing the cookies and salads, 
serving up the soup, setting the tables, and cleaning the Parish Hallñfor one of the best Senior 
Luncheonõs St. Paulõs has ever seen!  
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After the 10:00 a.m. 
service on Sunday, April 
10, SPY hosted a lunch 
for parish seniors. Seen 
are some of the many 
seniors who enjoyed the 
lunch, SPY members 
preparing the meal, the 
Rev. Jay Burkardt 
thanking SPY workers, 
and the Rev. Rob Picken 
slicing his surprise 
birthday cake at the event.  
 
Photos: Nancy Andrus & Jay Burkardt 
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Palm Sunday photos by  Nancy Andrus 

Holy Week  
Album 

ABOVE: Palm Sunday views 
including our clergymen, Rob 
Picken and Jay Burkardt. 

ABOVE and RIGHT: Participants in the 
Maundy Thursday supper and worship. 
Note the dinner table in the shape of a 
cross.  The Reverend Dr. Tony Lewis, seen 
above next to Rob Picken greeting 
parishioners, was the guest preacher at the 
Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and 
Great Vigil of Easter services.  
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RIGHT: Alena and 
Jonathan Ragan holding 
water bottle mite boxes 
used to collect funds for 
Water for South Sudan.  
FAR RIGHT: Cross  
of Flowers created as 
Lenten offerings were 
gathered in on the 2

nd
 

Sunday of Easter. 

Easter Album 

Shown: Volunteer flower arrangers 
decorating the sanctuary for Easter, some 
of the flowers beautifying the space, and 
the choir and brass rehearsing just before 
the 8:00 a.m. sunrise service. 

Awesome Job, Kids! 
During Lent, St. Paulõs children and youth collected funds for Water for South 
Sudan.  Each child was given a water bottle mite box to hold the funds the children 
earned and donated during Lent.  Their water bottles also contained challenges to 
help them think about the hardships caused by not having daily access to clean, 
potable water.  Thanks to Laura Hayden for all her work in creating the mite bottles 
and helping inform our children about this important ongoing issue.  A HUGE 
THANK YOU to all the children and youth, as they donated $263.31!!    
We have an amazing group of loving  
and caring kids here at St. Paulõs!  
Amy Welker 
Photos: Nancy Andrus, Amy Welker, Judy Wadsworth 



Adult Christian Formation Opportunities 
 

Invite Å Welcome Å Connect 
 

 

Building a Stronger St. Paulõs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Share your faith and your love 
for St. Paul's!  
 

May 21, 9-3 
Lunch & Child care provided 
 

May 22, 9 am formation 
and 8 & 10 sermons 
 

More information at:  
info@stpaulsec.org   
http://ow.ly/4mRHwz 
http://stpaulsec.org/ 
http://www.invitewelcomeconnect.com/  

St. Paul's is hosting the area's very first  
Invite-Welcome- Connect (IWC) weekend!  
 

Acclaimed speaker Mary Parmer will guide us in 
using our love for Christ and for St. Paul's to 
strengthen our parish and to make ourselves  known 
as a vibrant congregation to all of those we meet.  
 

With a spirit of hospitality and grace, St. Paul's, 
inspired by Parmer, can grow into the church God 
is calling us to be.  
 

Join us for this exciting opportunity and help us 
strengthen our church community. 

 

A member of St. David's Episcopal Church, Austin, Mary Palmer developed the Diocese of Texas 
Newcomer Ministry Project to help congregations Invite, Welcome, and Connect visitors and new 
members. She has taken the work to more than 26 Episcopal dioceses. 
 

 
 

"Its primary outcome here has been transformation. Long time 
members talk to each other more. People linger longer after 
church. More people stay for breakfast and participate in adult 
formation. We are having an adult Confirmation program for 
the first time in years...And as I talk with others in our 
neighborhood or in the diocese, more and more people refer to 
St. Peter's as 'the welcoming church.'"  
ñThe Rev. Luke Jernagan, St. Peterõs, St. Louis, Missouri  
 
"To do Invite-Welcome-Connect work is to make space for God 
to transform lives."  
ñPresiding Bishop Michael Curry. 
 

  

The Rev. Jay Burkardt 
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Adult Christian Formation Opportunities 
 

Reading Together: Medicine at the end of life 
 

Join the reading group that began April 24 after the 10 a.m. service to read Being 
Mortal: Medicine and What Matters in the End by Atul Gawande.  The group will be 
meeting for three more weeks after the 10 a.m. service. 
 

"We've been wrong about what our job is in medicine," writes Atul Gawande, a 
surgeon at Brigham and Women's Hospital in Boston and a writer at the New Yorker. 
"We think. . .[it] is to ensure health and survival. But really. . .it is to enable well-
being.  And well-being is about the reasons one wishes to be alive."  
 

Books are available on Amazon or at Barnes and Noble.  If you shop via Amazon, consider using 
the Amazon Smile program:  http://smile.amazon.com/ and choose St. Paul's as your charity. 
To learn more, contact Nancy Grear at 271-2240 or ngrear@stpaulsec.org  

  

New opportunity: Funeral planning  
June 5 in the Parish Hall at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Did you know that you can plan your funeral or memorial service now, and put it on file at St. Paulõs 
for use much later?  As we finish reading Being Mortal and thinking about end of life decisions, it 
seems appropriate to think about planning our funeral or memorial service.  What a gift to your 
family as they will know exactly what your favorite Bible verses or hymns might be. St. Paulõs 
provides templates for planning these services.  On June 5, weõll talk about the templates and begin 
the process of planning ahead.  If this is of interest to you or a relative, please join us. 

 

Ancient Voices in Faith 
A look at the Saints of the Early Church 
 

Join us this summer at 9AM in the Vestry Room to 
explore the lives of Saints.  Presenters will be Rob Picken, 
Jay Burkardt and Nancy Grear.   
 

June 19         Ignatius of Antioch (115) 
June 26         Gregory the Illuminator (332) 
July 10          Anthony of Egypt (356) 
July 17          Athanasius (373) 
July 24          Basil the Great (379) 
July 31           John Chrysostom (407) 
August 14     Benedict of Nursia (540) 
August 21     Columba (597) 
August 28     Augustine of Canterbury (605) 
 
To learn more contact Nancy Greer at 271-2240 or 
ngrear@stpaulsec.org.  
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